LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 18, 2017
TO: Honorable Geanie W. Morrison, Chair, House Committee on Transportation
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1302 by Anderson, Rodney (Relating to the prosecution of certain offenses involving
the operation of an overweight vehicle.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code to permit either justice of the peace or municipality
courts to have jurisdiction over certain offenses related to the operation of overweight vehicles.

The Office of Court Administration (OCA) reported no significant fiscal impact to the state court
system is anticipated.

Local Government Impact
The OCA also states that there could be a reduction of caseload in some justice courts and a

corresponding increase of caseload in municipal courts; however, no significant fiscal impact is
anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council
LBB Staff: UP, AG, GG, BM
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